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6. On 9/16/11, Claimant filed a hearing request, protesting the  

 denial of the application.   closure of the  case.  
 

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 
 

The Adult Medical Program (AMP) is established by 42 USC 1315, and is administered 
by the Department pursuant to MCL 400.10, et seq.  Department policies are contained 
in the Bridges Administrative Manual (BAM), the Bridges Eligibility Manual (BEM) and 
the Reference Tables Manual (RFT).   
 
Additionally, a review of the Department's action indicates that it improperly closed the 
Claimant's AMP case because it considered failure to verifiy the income of her son as a 
reason to close the case.  The Claimant's son who is age 21 and who lives with the 
Claimant began working and the Department requested wage and employment 
information.  When the Department did not receive information it requested by the due 
date, it closed the Claimant's AMP case.  The Claimant's son's income does not count 
toward  the AMP income calculation and is not included in making the determination of 
whether the Claimant is eligible for AMP.  Only a spouse's income, if any, can be 
considered.  BEM 214, page 2.  The Claimant's son is not part of the Claimant's AMP 
group for purposes of determining eligibiliy.  The Department incorrectly closed the 
Claimant's AMP case, assuming her son's income counted in determining the 
Claimant's income eligiblity for AMP.  The notice reasons provided by the Department 
reference Food Assistance provisions BEM 544 which is also incorrect.  While the 
Department might close the Claimant's FAP case for failure to provide income and 
employment verification, it cannot close the Claimant's AMP case for this reason.  
 
Based on the above Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law, and for reasons stated 
on the record, the Administrative Law Judge concludes that the Department 
 

 properly denied Claimant’s application.   improperly denied Claimant’s application. 
 properly closed Claimant’s case.      improperly closed Claimant’s case. 

 
DECISION AND ORDER 

 
The Administrative Law Judge, based on the above Findings of Fact and Conclusions of 
Law, and for the reasons stated on the record, finds that the Department 

 did act properly.   did not act properly. 
 
Accordingly, the Department’s AMP decision is  AFFIRMED  REVERSED for the 
reasons stated on the record. 
 

 THE DEPARTMENT IS ORDERED TO DO THE FOLLOWING WITHIN 10 DAYS OF 
THE DATE OF MAILING OF THIS DECISION AND ORDER:  
 








